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22 November 2017 

 

Dear Ms McGinley  

 

Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 171026014 

 

Thank you for your request dated 26 October 2017 in which you asked for the following 

information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):   

 

I am seeking disclosure of the number of individuals detained under Immigration Act 
powers only in each of the prisons and young offender institutions (YOIs) in England 
and Wales, listing the total number for each prison and YOI individually, at the end of: 
July 2017, August 2017 and September 2017. 

 

Your request has been handled under the FOIA. 

 

I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have 

provided it in the attached table. 

 

Table 1 shows individuals detained under Immigration Act powers only in HMPPS-operated 

establishments (excluding immigration removal centres), July-September 2017, England and 

Wales.             

 

Appeal Rights  

 

If you are not satisfied with this response you have the right to request an internal review by 

responding in writing to one of the addresses below within two months of the date of this 

response.  

 

data.access@justice.gsi.gov.uk 

 

Disclosure Team, Ministry of Justice, 10.38, 102 Petty France, London, SW1H 9AJ 

 

You do have the right to ask the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) to investigate any 

aspect of your complaint. However, please note that the ICO is likely to expect internal 

complaints procedures to have been exhausted before beginning their investigation. 

 

Yours sincerely  
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Tristan McAlpine 

Enquiries Officer, Dissemination and Enquiries Team 

Prison, Probation, Reoffending and PbR Statistics 

 

 


